SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLET**

SOUTHEASTERN BAPTIST SEP 2 2 1976 SEMINARY LIDRARY STUDENT ACTIVITIES

September 20 - 24

wit because Muo page 1 Vol. IV, No. 3

Monday, September 20

No scheduled activities

No scheduled activities

Tuesday, September 21

8:00 a.m.

Peer Support Group Leaders Supervisory meeting with Andy Puckett in A203 (Tuesday group only).

s expense due to the requirements of the con-to maintain access to the campus for maintenance

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: Worship led by Dr. Willard A. Brown, pastor of Wake Forest Baptist Church

Wednesday, September 22

10:00 a.m.

otion project has required the use and con Chapel: Worship led by Dr. Theodore F. Adams

Thursday, September 23

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: Worship led by Mr. James C. Brown,

Student Council President

5:00 p.m.

Student Council Nominating Committee meeting

7:00 p.m.

F.O.C.U.S. orientation meeting. Commons Room,

Mackie Hall. Everyone is invited.

7:00-9:00 p.m.

Ladies' night program. Gym.

Friday, September 24

10:00 a.m.

Student Council Meeting. Conference Room,

Mackie Hall

10:00 a.m.

United Methodist Fellowship meeting in the cafeteria. Go through the line for coffee and join the group in the small dining room.

NOTICES:

NEW HEALTH CENTER DOCTOR'S HOURS:

Dr. James Moseley will be at the Health Center Monday through Friday, from 10:00a.m. to 12 Noon. Appointments should be made in advance by

calling the Health Center.

PRISON MINISTRY OPPORTUNITY:

Interested students are invited to visit the federal penitentiary at Butner, N.C. on Thursday September 23. A tour of the facilities and an

opportunity to eat supper with the inmates will be included. After-wards, a witnessing/counseling opportunity will be available for those who wish to participate. The group will meet in the Mackie Hall Commons Room at 4:00 p.m. If you can help with the driving, please contact Mike Clark, 309 Johnson Dorm (556-9921).

DATES OF IMPORTANCE:

(1) Thursday, September 30, 4:30 p.m. Deadline for submitting resumes of those interested in being considered for Enquiry editor's position.

(2) Friday, October 1. Last day for dropping courses without penalty. (3) Friday, October 15. Last day for removing imcomplete grades for spring semester and summer school.

HOME MISSIONS OPPORTUNITIES: Mr. Ken Brooks, Personnel Representative of the Home Mission Board will be on campus, September 22-24, to talk with students interested in

missionary appointment. If you want to investigate inner-city missions, language missions, pioneer work, church extension, etc., make an appointment through the Field Education office.

22-24, to talk with students interested in missionary appointment. If you want to investigate inner-city missions, language missions, ploneer work, church extension, etc., make an appointment through the Field Education office. ATHLETIC PROGRAM Students are reminded to bring their I.D.'s in order to be able to checkout equipment in the NOTES: gym. Spouses or children who wish to use the seminary's athletic facilities must have an activities I.D. card. Applications for these may be picked up at the gym or the Student Activities Office in Mackie Hall. Gym hours are posted on the gym front door for your information. YOKEFELLOW PRISON The Yokefellow approach to prison ministry tries to touch the whole person with weekly visitations at either the Women's Center or Polk Youth Center MINISTRY: in Raleigh. Yokefellows will start a new orientation program Wednesday, September 22 from 7:30-9:30 p.m. at Hillyer Memorial Presbyterian Church on Hillsborough St. in Raleigh. For more information, call Robert Kelley after 6:00 p.m. at 556-1473. CLASS REPRESENTATIVES The Student Council is now accepting names of NOMINATIONS: students interested in running for the following positions: Senior Class, M.Div. Representative, Junior Class, M.Div. Representative, D.Min. Representative, Th.M. Representative, Junior Class Certificate Representative. Nominations must be received at the Student Council office, Mackie Hall, by 4:30p.m. Thursday, September 23. Petitions to have names placed on the ballot will be allowed for one week after this date. STUDENT COUNCIL The following vacancies on Student Council COMMITTEE VACANCIES: committees will be filled soon. Students interested in serving should contact the person listed by each committee or leave your name at the Student Council COMMITTEE VACANCIES: office in Mackie Hall. Communications & Publicity - Richard Wynne

Pastoral Care - Curtis England High School - Mike Barker

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS All vehicles parked on Seminary space must have decals displayed according to regulations. Proper identification expediates the precess NOTICES:

of locating an owner and helps to avoid the need for towing when necessary to remove a vehicle that is blocking other cars or driveways.

2. Crowded parking conditions make it necessary to insure that existing space is available for members of the Seminary family and visitors. Unidentified vehicles left in parking lots for extended

periods of time will be removed at owner's expense.

3. The new parking lot on Wingate Street, in front of Ruby Reid Child Care Center, should be completed during the week of September 20---hopefully! This lot is similar in size to the one across from Mackie Hall on South Avenue, and will provide approximately thirty parking spaces. The lot can be used upon completion of the asphalt work, and will be "lined off" with designated spaces in the near future.

4. The library construction project has required the use and control of all parking in the lot behind Lea Lab building on the north side of the computer of th of the campus. C.T. Wilson Construction Company has agreed to allow parking on the <u>left side only</u> (next to the building). Vehicles are not to be parked near the dumpster or on the grass next to the wall to the left of the entrance from North Avenue. Vehicles can be parked next to the trailer as long as the drive is not blocked. All vehicles parked in violation of specified regulations may be towed without warning at the owner's expense due to the requirements of the contractor and the need to maintain access to the campus for maintenance or postal vehicles.

5. Maintenance vehicles and postal vehicles are driven on the campus as necessary in performance of responsibilities. Regulations specify that all other vehicles are not to be driven or parked on the side-

walks and grass.

7. Gym Storage Iventory. All persons who have items stored in the gym are asked to contact Buildings and Grounds as soon as possible. Unidentified items will be gathered for disposal soon!

All Bulletin material should reach the office of the Director of Student Activities, second floor, Mackie Hall by Thursday noon of the week preceding the event to be noted. Material may also be placed in the Student Activities box, second floor, administration building.